
 

 

Lomita Station is sorry to announce the passing of Sheriff’s volunteer Robert Wilson. He passed away 

early this morning after being admitted to the hospital for pain in his head. 

 

Bob had faithfully served the Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department and Lomita Station for almost 13 

years by donating over 20,175 hours of his personal time, during which he helped conduct traffic 

control, checked homes as part of our vacation patrol check service, delivered station mail throughout 

the county, and countless other tasks.  He could be relied upon to do any tasks which were asked of him, 

and to do those tasks with enthusiasm. He was awarded the Lomita Station Volunteer of the Year award 

numerous times. Bob would show up early for every event we had and be willing to do absolutely 

anything to insure those events were a success. He always had a story or joke to tell and always had pep 

in his step. 

Bob will be sorely missed by all of us at Lomita Station. His daily presence was a cornerstone of life at 

Lomita, and his absence will be felt by all of us for a long time to come. 

Bob was 70 years old and is survived by his wife Sandy, his sons Andy and Danny, and his grandchildren.  

Funeral arrangements are pending. 

 

“Bob was a true gentleman and a class act! We are all grateful to have crossed his path.” 

-- Captain Blaine Bolin 


